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Scouting in Rusthall
1968
“Scout Masters need to enter into boys’ ambitions”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
Job Week

The Group raises £80.
Our Group Supporters Association is formed
14 May 1968

For many years the Group had received support from a band of parents and friends who came together to assist with fund raising, usually at the request of Skip and his team of Leaders. On 14th May 1968 this support was put on a more formal footing and at an inaugural meeting of the St Paul’s Rusthall Scout Group Supporters Association a model Constitution was tabled.
The concept of a Group Supporters’ Association was firmly endorsed and the written Constitution was signed on 15th May 1968 by Mr Bob Moffat (Chairman).  
The primary objective of the Association was to raise funds for the Group thus relieving the Scouting sections of this task, but it was also to provide further support and assistance as requested by the Group Council.  
Membership of the Association was open to all parents of past and present members of the Group, former members of the Group, those nominated by the Group Council, those elected or co-opted by the Association, all adult Leaders of the Group and members of the District Service Team serving with the Group.   
The annual membership subscription was two shillings and sixpence (10½p) – later increased in 1972 to 15 pence.  
The first Committee elected on 14th May was as follows :
	Insert photo of Bob Moffat
	Insert photo of Doris Richardson
	Inset photo of Len Evans

	Chairman

Mr Bob Moffat
	Secretary

Mrs Doris Richardson
	Treasurer

Mr Len Evans


Committee members :

Mrs Manktelow



Mr Cornford


Mrs Simpson

Mr Jefferey



Mrs Marks


Mr Peter Watson

Mrs Doris Twort



Mr Eric Adcock


Mrs Dunn
Convenors for sub- committees :
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	Fund raising

Mr Ron Welch
	Entertainment

Mr George Williams
	Catering

Mrs Joyce Boxall


Do you have photos of any of the Committee ? If so, please click HERE.
The new Committee of the Association soon got down to work, with fund raising at the forefront of its activities.  At a meeting held just two weeks later it was agreed that consideration should be given to holding the following events in the coming year :   Games Evening,  Beetle Drive,  Wine and Cheese Party,  Hallowe’en party,  Grand Christmas Draw,  and a Garden Fete (in June 1969).
Two months later membership of the Association had grown from around 50 to 117 and a total of £35 had been transferred to Group funds.  The committee felt that more could be done to raise the membership and it was agreed that a publicity officer should be appointed and existing members encouraged to recruit others. Committee members would call on parents who were not already members.
The minutes of the 1969 AGM reflect the commitment and enthusiasm of the Committee by reporting that they had met 12 times and arranged 2 Pot Luck Suppers, Christmas and New Year’s Eve Parties, a Grand Christmas Draw, a Camp Evening,  2 Jumble Sales, 2 Coffee Mornings, 3 Games Evenings, a Beetle Drive, and a Sausage Sizzle Sing Song.  This seems to have set the pattern for the Supporters Association activities for many years to come.
By the end of the 1968/69 financial year (April) the Supporters Association had transferred over £250 to the Group funds.  Membership stood at more than 170.  By the end of the first five years (1973) the Supporters had added a total of £2,755 to the Group funds
Mr PA Godfrey Phillips “retires”

June 1968

Mr PA Godfrey Phillips retires as District Commissioner, the capacity in which he has served since 1945.
He is succeeded by Peter Dalby (until September 1969, when he was replaced by Alan Binnie).

Mr Godfrey Phillips is appointed District President.

Appointment of Group President & Vice-President
July 1968

The Group Supporters Association first raised the question of the appointment of a President and Vice-President(s) in July 1968.   

It was proposed that Mr C J Maples, who had shown a great interest in the Group since his arrival at Rusthall House, should be invited to become President and that Mr Carr-Archer and Miss Brankston were proposed as Vice-Presidents. 
All accepted the appointments.
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	Mr CJ Maples
	Mr Carr-Archer
	Miss Brankston


Do you have a photo of Mr Maples or Mr Carr-Archer ? If so, please click HERE.
	Summer Camp

Albury Park, Shere

10 to 17 August 1968

The Summer Camp is held at Albury Park, Shere, near Guildford, Surrey.
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Do you have any memories of this camp ? If so, please click HERE.
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This year’s camp was held in Albury Park, near Guildford, the home of the late Duke of Northumberland.  It was the first to be organised by Peter Tovey with the help of other Scouters.

Nineteen boys were in camp in three Patrols, the Eagles, Woodpeckers and Panthers, under the leadership of John Jeffery, Roger Dunn, and Gordon Ongley, who had the help of five staff.

The van containing Scouts and equipment left Rusthall on Saturday 10th August at 8 a.m. and arrived at the camp site before 10am and, although we had to pitch camp while a Cub Pack was striking theirs, everything was operational by Saturday evening.

Mr Levey (Curate) and Richard Boxall were among the many visitors to the camp.

One of the most memorable occasions of camp was the Communion Service on Sunday morning, taken by our own Vicar who interrupted his holiday to visit us.  The Service was a most inspiring start to the week’s activities.  In the evening we attended Evensong at Shere Parish Church. 

Some of the highlights of the week included a roast lunch cooked by the Patrol Leaders; three swimming parades at Shere Baths, which were secured for our separate use; two camp fires, one in the open and one in the marquee because of the weather; Patrol hikes, organised by Mick Marks who was camp Troop Leader - these took the lads through some beautiful countryside.  A night ‘stunt’ took place on the Wednesday evening starting at 10.30 pm and involved hiking, stalking and getting wet, but despite the rain the event was enjoyed by all.  Thursday was spent in Guildford where the lads had a free day, eating, boating, swimming and shopping, after which they returned to camp for a fish and chip supper. 

On the Friday we began to strike camp and towards the end of the day Skip had to leave for home.  For the remainder am early start was necessary on the Saturday and we managed to arrive back at Rusthall about 4 pm. 

Throughout the camp a patrol competition was in progress and each day the patrols were required to reach a standard set by the Scouters.  The result was a win for the Panthers with the Eagles second and Woodpeckers third.  

Everyone enjoyed the camp and none of the boys wanted to return home and that is always a good sign !

Skip thanks all those who helped to organise and run the camp:  Peter Tovey, Chris Woodward, Peter Coppard, and Mick Marks, and offers special thanks to Sub and Mr Ongley who spent the first weekend in camp and without their valuable help the camp would not have been operational so quickly.

Peter Tovey thanks Skip for his guidance before and during camp and for his quarter-mastering with Peter Coppard and the help given by Chris, Mick and the Patrol Leaders and many other for their help and support before and during camp.

Cub Camp

Waterfrets Farm, Speldhurst

23rd - 24th August 1968

Twelve Cubs attended a weekend camp at Waterfrets Farm, Speldhurst courtesy of Mr Plass. Activities included games, badge work, swimming, construction of a commando bridge a afternoon hike, the obligatory water fight and two campfires.
Ranger Guide/Venture Scout Camp

6 - 8 September  1968

Members of the Rusthall Ranger Guide Unit joined our Venture Scouts for a weekend camp.  The 24 campers took part in a wide range of activities including map reading, a 6 mile hike, swimming, orienteering, camp sports and a scavenger hunt.  A campfire was held on the Saturday evening and a short service on the Sunday was addressed by the District Commissioner for Scouts, Mr Peter Dalby.  A highlight of the weekend was a competition for the best menu/cooked meal – won by a special Burmese curry.
	Our Rover Crew is to disband – under protest !

The re-organisation of the Scout Movement dictates that, along with all others, the Rusthall Rover Crew is to disband.

The Rusthall Rover Crew attend the final Kent Rover Moot at Buckmore Park – and witness the conveyance of the Rover Coffin.
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Skip is Awarded the Medal of Merit
From the St Paul’s Church Parish Leaflet - 22nd September 1968
Mr NA Boxall, our Churchwarden, affectionately known to many as "Skip", has been awarded the Medal of Merit by the Chief Scout, in recognition of the outstanding services which he has rendered to the movement both in the Parish and in Turibridge Wells.  At the time of going to press no details of the award are available but these will be published in due course.  On behalf of the parish, the Vicar congratulates Mr. Boxall on this well-deserved award.  Many young men have been brought into membership of the church through his activities in the Scout Movement in this parish.

From The Kent and Sussex Courier - October

Rusthall Group Scoutmaster Mr. Noel Boxall, of 37 Manor Road, Rusthall, is one of four local Scouters who have been recommended for the award of the Medal of Merit, for outstanding services to Scouting.

When Mr. Boxall took over the Group ten years ago there was a small Cub Pack and a few Scouts and no equipment.

Today there is a waiting list to join the Cubs and the Scouts, with three full patrols, totalling 24 Scouts, almost up to strength.  An active Venture Scouts unit has succeeded the old Rover Troop for older young men.

Last October Mr. Boxall achieved a great ambition of long standing when Rusthall's new Scout Headquarters was opened at the former Coffee House, Denny Bottom.

The medal has come as a great surprise and pleasure,’ he said, ‘Although our success in Rusthall is due to the team spirit.  The medal is a credit to the other Scouters who have given me such fine support.’  

The other local Scouters recommended for a medal are: Mr. Alec Goodsall, Speldhurst Scoutmaster; Mrs. Hinton, Cubmaster at Speldhurst, and Mr. Les Veness. Scoutmaster of St. Andrew's Troop in Tunbridge Wells.

Mr. Boxall. who works as a chauffeur for Bernard Thorpe, the estate agents, has two sons; Robin, the eldest, who runs a Scout Troop in Wolverhampton and Richard, who is an active member of the Rusthall Senior Scouts.
A triumphant end to the Beacon Scheme
With the winding up of the Rover Scout Section, Rusthall Rover Crew organise the final Beacon Scheme activity challenge for Tunbridge Wells District Scouts.  
It is fitting that the trophy returns to Rusthall for the third and final time.
Did you help organise the Beacon Scheme – or did you take part ? If so, please click HERE.
USPG Autumn Fair

October 1968

The Scouts help at the USPG Autumn Fair.
From St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine

October 1968

Scout Group Supporters’ Association 

Following a couple of months ‘Summer Holiday’ the Association hopes to organise at least one event each month throughout the Autumn and Winter.  
This month, on Friday the 4th, at 7.30 pm in the Parish Hall an Open Evening will be held in conjunction with the Venture Scouts, Scouts and Cubs.  Then object being for Association members to get to know the Scour Group Officials and to  see something of the indoor activities in which the boys take part; and also – which is equally important – to get to know one another.
Plans are in hand for a Social Evening during November. 

Scout News

Congratulations to: Peter Ward, Ian Chapman  and Michael Cornford on gaining the Advanced Scout Standard, and Alan Priest, Ian and Michael Chapman, Graham Adcock, Chris Ward and Martin Stenning on gaining the Fireman Badge.

A donation to Scouts of Rhodesia

The Group donates training handbooks and past copies of Scouter magazine to St James’ Mission, Rhodesia, where Canon Francis Boatwright has been appointed DC. 
A Scout Chapel is proposed
A Scout Chapel is proposed for our Scout Headquarters. 
Miss Mabel Russell makes and presents a kneeler and altar cloth in preparation for the Chapel.
	An  Indoor Camping Evening

In the Mission Hall

On Friday 4 October 1968

…… was used to launch the Supporters Association Grand Christmas Draw. 
The Association provided the refreshments.
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Visit to London
November 1968

A party of 18 Scouts and eight members of the Group Council had a weekend trip to London. The group was accommodated at BP House, Kensington and during the weekend visits were made to the Scout Shop, the Continental Telephone Exchange and the Changing of the Guard. There was ample free time for exploration of the capital and for some retail therapy.

Mechanics Badge Course

November 1968

The District Service Team arranged a three week course of instruction and examination in the requirements for the Mechanics Badge.  Seven members of the Troop attended and duly qualified.
Patrol Leaders’ Training Course

December 1968

A Patrol Leaders’ training course was held at the Scout HQ on the first weekend of the month.  The Rusthall PLs were joined by four from the Higham Woods Methodist Troop, Tonbridge.  The objectives of the weekend were to compare how different Troops operate and to encourage inter-group relationships.

Scout Movement Milestones - 1968
	January
	Prince Andrew joins Cub Scouts.

	
	

	March
	Three National Scout Activity Centres announced - Lasham, Longridge and Whernside.

	
	

	
	First Fleur-de-Lys Ball.

	
	

	April
	Prince Philip, accompanied by Prince Andrew, takes salute at Windsor Parade.

	
	

	May
	First Scout and Guide National “Folk Fest”.

	
	

	June
	First National Scout and Venture Scout Kart Championships.

	
	

	
	First National Scout Cycle Cross meeting.

	
	

	November
	World Scout Membership -11,981,737.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page  

Loading for Shere





Our Shere Camping Standards certificate





We celebrate Holy Communion at Shere with Vic


(wellies under the cassock were obligatory).





The Rover Coffin
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